
LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 26th February 2013, 7.30pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Present: John Sharp (Chair), Brian Porter, Bruce Tasker, Roger Husband, Martin Gloster, David Taylor
1. Apologies.  Stephen Seymour, Mal Cooke, Graham Jones



2.
Register of Interests:
None

3. Approval of previous minutes 

             The December meeting had been cancelled; hence there were no minutes to sign. 


4. Matters arising

None
5. Applications discussed:   

	L&B

Ref
	MHDC

Ref
	Proposal Details
	Location
	PC Response
	Summary of Reasoning

	580
	12/01568/HOU
	New window to west elevation
	7 Leigh Hurst
Leigh, WR6 5JP
	No objection
	Comments recorded on the MHDC website were read out and discussed. After consideration, a response of no objection was agreed by all.

	581
	13/00137/LBC
	Brick and stone conversion, roof repairs lead work and other associated repairs
	Leigh Court
Leigh, WR6 5LB
	No objection
	n/a

	582
	13/00145/FUL
	 Erection of a dwelling house for a farm manager
	Brockamin Farm
Leigh, WR6 5LA
	No objection
	n/a


6.
Planning decisions received from MHDC

None
7.
Neighbourhood Planning Group report
The group had met on 11th February. The chairman Peter King will be attending a W.I. meeting in May. The meeting with neighbouring parishes in May to discuss clustering will be another opportunity to discuss neighbourhood planning.
8. 
Annual Parish Meeting


The meeting will take place on Tuesday 12th March, 7.30pm at The Fold. Letters have been sent out to representatives of neighbourhood organisations and the focus of the open forum will be Neighbourhood Planning.


The Fold have quoted a price of £3.25 per head for providing refreshments, which was accepted by the council.
9.
A.O.B

Sherridge Road – Adopted Phone Box  

The chairman asked Mr Husband to explain the circumstances surrounding the sale of the Sherridge Road Telephone Box to Mr Burton.
Mr Husband explained that Mr Burton had offered £200 for the box. He had checked with Mr Seymour, acting chairman in Mr Sharp’s absence, who had agreed the offer was acceptable. Mr Burton had then removed the box. A resident had questioned what was going on and Mr Husband had told them that the box belonged to the parish council and they had decided to sell it since it was not being maintained by the residents, as had been agreed at the time of adoption.
Mr Gloster had later been to speak with the residents at the request of the clerk, who had received a call from a resident and also had no knowledge of the sale. The resident had explained that the lack of maintenance had been due to ill health and they had not been informed that the box was being removed. Mr Gloster expressed the view that residents should have been told in advance and more than one quote should have been obtained to ensure the best sale price was obtained. He also expressed the view that although the sale had been discussed and it had been agreed that offers should be sought, the sale and price had not been agreed.

The chairman reiterated this view, expressing the opinion that the offer should have come before the parish council for consideration and approval, and his concern that normal procedures had not been followed.

After discussion it was agreed that whilst it was too late to do anything in this instance, the box having already been removed, on any future occasion the proper procedure of bringing such items before the parish council for approval must be followed. The clerk was requested to inform the electricity supplier that the box had now been removed.


Drainage

- The chairman informed the meeting that the parish lengthsman will have use of a jetter for a day, and asked councillors to let him know of any ditches that need clearing within the next few days. Mr Porter noted the headwall in the bridle path between Croft House and the Suckley Road turning had still not been dealt with.

- The chairman noted that the drainage enforcement officer at MHDC was now sending out enforcement 


notices to landowners who were not clearing their ditches. 

- The flood alleviation scheme for the area around The Fox has been delayed due the condition of the soil.
- Drainage in the dip by the Bank House has been slowed by alterations made to the watercourse in private gardens.

Mr Taylor noted that the portable toilet located at the entrance to Leigh Church was spoiling the view and suggested it should be moved to the other side of the building. Mr Tasker was asked to raise the matter with the churchwarden.

Mr Taylor noted that footpath signage on Suckley Road had been bent to point away from the footpath.
He was asked to email Mr Seymour with the exact location.

Mr Gloster noted that the Royal Oak have two signs on the pavement which blocks the path for pedestrians when cars are also parked there. He was asked to speak to the landlord.

10. 
Date of next meeting.

Annual Parish Meeting, 7.30pm, Tuesday 12th March at The Fold

Parish Council meeting 7.30pm on Tuesday 26th March at the Memorial Hall.

Signed
   ..................................................


Date
.............................
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